Pangbourne Boathouse Surgery

PPG Meeting Minutes

16th July, 2025 at 6.15 pm.

Present: Doreen Hawkins (chair), Rosie Barker, Barry Ashdown, Maria Abrams, Kate McMahon, John Creagh, Alison Coles, Diana Smith, Linda Price.

Apologies: Thomasina Mc Dermott, Brenda Hook, Kit Marriott, Louisa Nicholl, Sarah Dixon.

Dr. Manjdadria called in to say thanks for the amazing results of the fund-raising event held at the Art Café on 12th July. **Dr. Manjdadria** was on duty so she did not attend the meeting but said if any questions arose during the evening she would return and answer them.

Welcome: Doreen welcomed everyone to the meeting and as Thomasina, Medical Secretary had given her apologies **Linda**, kindly agreed to take notes and I would then produce the minutes.

Surgery New: Rosie- Staff updates: Dr Wong, registrar has now completed his GP training and will be leaving next week. The surgery has received excellent comments from patients during his attachment.

He will be replaced by Silpa (pronounced Shilpa) Chandran and will be attached to Dr Manjdadria.

Equipment/PPG Fund: New B P monitor. **Rosie,** thanked the Committee for running the Art café which raised £500. In total the PPG fund is standing at £783.19 which includes £22.34 and other previous donations.

Triage review: Due to holidays a locum is being sought to help with surgery appointments.

Parking Bays: Paint that "stays" is still being sought. **Barry** will look into this as his wife's church in Theale has recently redone their parking bays and hopefully can recommend something suitable.

PPG Noticeboard: Dying Matters display by **Louisa**. Louisa has produced a questionnaire to get reactions from patients as to how useful the board information is. The surgery is happy for this to go ahead and the suggestion box can be used. I will follow up with Louisa. **Alison** also suggested it would be a good idea to ask patients for subjects that would be useful to them. Diabetes was suggested as the next display, (the theme being how to avoid developing diabetes). This will be done late August/early September. **Maria and Kate** have offered to do the display.

Rosie confirmed that Flu and covid vaccine clinics will start in October and we will then lose our display area.

I received a poster from **Louisa** which I had forwarded to the committee informing us about OASIS Bereavement Support Group.

Barry added that although it was organised by the Reverend Rachel Jeremiah, Assistant Curate at Parish of Pangbourne, Tidmarsh and Sulham it is open to everyone. It is held at 2.00.- 3.30, The Elephant Hotel, Pangbourne, every fourth Thursday of the month. It is getting together for coffee, company and conversation.

Cedar Lodge residential care home in Whitchurch. Their opening garden party is on Friday 22nd August. 2 -5.30 pm If anyone would like to attend, please let **Doreen** know so she can inform Cedar Lodge.

Doreen suggested that it might be useful for a few members of the committee to oversee and agree general things e.g. notice boards, fund raising in detail and then present for discussion at our meeting. All agreed. **Maria and Kate** volunteered.

DR Barrie: is attending the next meeting to discuss End of Life Care. **Diana Smith** had requested this and **Dr Barrie** wanted more guidance as to what we would like covered.

One of **Diana's** concerns "I would like the Surgery to explain how they believe EOL care is carried out so that what really happens can be discussed. I got the feeling from the Sue Ryder nurses that those who live in Oxon but registered with the surgery, West Berks, can 'fall between two stools' especially what the surgery expects to happen, where and how plans can change for a hospital/hospice/home death.

John added that he had worked on a paper "How could things be better". This was information and help that is badly needed but was still waiting to be printed.

Rosie will pass on these concerns to **Dr Barrie** in preparation of her talk.

FFT Results: May 97.6% positive 507 replies and June 96 % positive 421 replies.

GP patient survey – 306 circulated 128 replies, represents 42% completion. Satisfaction Overall 86% for the surgery, compared to National % 75.

Reading Chronicle GP patient survey- the Boathouse came in the top 5 in the area.

The surgery is basically happy with the results.

Fund Raising: Art Café 12th **July. Doreen** added her thanks to all who had helped on the day, donated raffle prizes, baked cakes or donated as unable to attend. I have sent out thank you emails.

We raised £500 net after paying the £30 rent. Last year we raised £300. Doreen added that she thought the success is due to the wider promotion of the event with the poster produced by **Sue Pemberton** and also the monitor we were replacing. Next time again we need to fund raise for something specific to buy.

It was agreed that this date in July seems to be a good one to choose and we should hold another one on this Saturday in 2026. **Doreen** reminded the committee that on the day only 50% of the helpers were from the committee and she had to arrange once again for friends and previous committee members to help out. **Barry** identified that the float for coffee and cake was not large enough. He will let Doreen know what the breakdown should be. Hopefully, next year we will be able to get the card reader up and running more efficiently. The next event Bridge 3rd November is organised.

Book Display: Sue Pemberton has offered to do a "Book Poster" for display in the surgery to hopefully draw more patients attention to the area. At present the charge is £1.50 for a hard copy,50p for a paper back and 25p for a small children's book.

Following a discussion and suggestion from **Kate** we decided for simplicity that all books should be a minimum donation of £1.00 **Linda and Maria** offered to donate children's books. **Sarah and Doreen** will check any books that are unsuitable and dispose of.

Concern over mobility scooter and use of ramp. **Diana** had witnessed a near accident with the owner missing the flat area at the bottom of the ramp. As he turned, he went over the kerb and the scooter nearly overturned and hit a car. **Rosie** will have another look at the area.

There being no further business Doreen closed the meeting. **Next meeting is 17**th **September, 19**th **November.**